

Aldbrough Parish Council

Minutes

Monday 10th September 2018 7.30pm @ Aldbrough Primary School

Present

Cllrs Sharlah Cantwell

Chair

Steve Turner

Malcolm Turner

Tim Floater

Geoff North

Kevin Blackwell

Mick Robinson

Cllr John Holtby

PCSO BAINTON

Clerk Nicki Salvidge

Two members of the public

1. Apologies of Absence

Cllrs. Walker & Woodward

2. To suspend the meeting for a period of no longer than 15 minutes for public participation

3. To receive declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the Agenda items below. Members declaring an interest should (A) identify the agenda item and the type of interest being declared & (B) note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items below

4. To approve last month's minutes held Monday 13th August 2018

Agreed & Signed

5. To present the financial accounts – Chair to approve and sign

New layout agreed, list of misc. items attached.

Payments to be agreed

Pearsons £841.80 from grant funding

Trevor Moore – Clock winding

Church request money towards electric, last year donation of £150 given request for £200. Agreed due to financial restraints on the Parish Council this year to donate £150 and to budget to donate £200 in 2019. Cllr Robinson suggested the church apply for grant funding from Withernwick Wind Farm to change lighting to LED as it saved the Village Hall a lot of money swapping over.

6. Police Matters

Report read out, PCSO Bainton reported that a 25 year old male had been charged with various crimes in the area. He also reported that a case conference was to take place due to continuing neighbour disputes on Seaside Road. Unfortunately those involved have been unwilling to accept help therefore it is still falling upon the police to attend these incidents.

PCSO Bainton asked that everyone still report anything they see which raises concern.

7. Matters arising – Chair to receive updates on 'Resolves'

Footbridge – Clerk received e mail to say that a full replacement is now not happening and that the deck boards will be replaced once the overgrown footpath has been dealt with to allow them access to carry out necessary repairs

John & Josephine Fox garden – bench ordered base of 14ftx10ft required, bench delivery expected in 3 weeks. Wording for bench to be agreed, stipulation of funding for their logo to go on. Clerk has been in touch with the family. Cllr S. Turner to source compost, councillor Cantwell and daughter to plant up.

Yorkshire Water – Clerk has been in constant contact with Yorkshire Water over Hedge on access road and another response from them promised by 12th September 2018 however, Cllr Robinson reported 3 men had cut back the hedge on Friday and tidied the cemetery hedge and damage to grass verge which the clerk had reported.

8. Planning Applications

15/03643/PLF Springdale no further update – clerk advised to chase with enforcement officer.

Beech Tree Seaside Road – PASSED

18/02607 /PLF 14 East Newton Rod – No Objections

18/02123/PLF 4 East Newton Road – PASSED

9. Correspondence

Complaint regarding noise from Bio - Mass resident on Carlton Drive, passed onto HRS Energy they have apologised and are investigating.

WP Everingham Request for Headstone for Gwen Wright by her daughter. - Agreed

Drainage Board request to display accounts in notice board

Letter from Village Hall Committee regarding the work of Cllr Robinson and that they think he deserves an award. Cllr S Turner asked Cllr Robinson for his thoughts and Cllr Robinson stated that he did not want any awards. Councillors agreed that the clerk write to offer their support to the Village Hall committee should they wish to nominate him.

10. Any Other Business

Lamppost 11 Garton Lane reported and repaired.

Cllr Robinson asked if the clerk had keys to filling cabinet, clerk has never received any keys from previous clerk. Cllr North to go help open the cabinet.

Cllr Robinson asked if anyone from HRS Energy had been in touch regarding funding village projects as someone had contacted him for group's contacts 6 months ago. Nobody had heard anything.

Cllr Robinson asked what was happening with COG, despite numerous emails from chair and clerk it appears nothing is moving with this project at the moment. Cllr Robinson concerned promised funding may have gone to fund projects in local towns. Cllr Holtby to ask at the joint local access forum on Wednesday and report back.

Footpath on Seaside Road near to the Crescent still not been repaired clerk to chase.

Cllr North asked for a Christmas tree to be arranged early as he will be away for the Christmas event and would like to have tree in place in good time. Cllr S Turner to source.

Cllr S Turner asked if the speed camera could catch speeders going both ways as it always appeared to be facing out of the village. PCSO Bainton confirmed it could catch people both ways.

Cllr Turner reported that the pot holes along East Newton Road are getting much worse, both the clerk and Councillor Holtby have reported this to highways but have received the same reply that they won't be doing anything with it. Cllr North reported large rocks have appeared on the road verges along the lane to stop people parking and that the car park is still blocked by similar rocks, although access on foot is available.

Cllr Cantwell read email from Katie Stork regarding question raised regarding speed camera area signs, which read that, is that section of Hornsea is known as a Core enforcement site which means that it receives more enforcement due to its history of both speed and collisions. Aldbrough is a community concern site and therefore speed camera signs are not erected. We do not want a proliferation of these signs and therefore we only assign them to the Core sites. I am afraid the Council will not install such signs in Aldbrough,

Also it was stated that the Traffic and Parking Team can no longer assist in this matter as there has already been a considerable amount of Officer time spent on Aldbrough.

Cllr Robinson stated that he will contact Debbie Fagan of Humberside Police regarding signs through his position at the Village Hall.

11. To Announce the Date of the next meeting as Monday 8th October 2018

Meeting closed 8.30pm

Signed _____ **Date** _____